At A Public Meeting with Audit

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 16th day of August, 2010

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL 

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Jay Coppola from Orange Lake led the pledge. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


17. (Add On) 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: CSEA Contract Negotiations 

4.
A. 
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $449,046.10, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

6.
ASSESSORS: Small Claims Review
Supervisor Booth asked Michael J. Fogarty, Sole Assessor, to come forward. He said the Town of Newburgh has recently received approximately 53 valid Small Claims Petitions, submitted by either the Assessment Correction Group of New York or another tax reduction specialist. An individual hearing and appraisal will need to be completed for each small claim filed against the Town of Newburgh. Wohl Appraisals has submitted an appraisal fee of approximately $150.00 per report, excluding court appearances. This is the same fee that has been charged since 2008.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 6, 2010, submitted by Michael J. Fogarty, Sole Assessor, to retain Wohl Appraisal for the small claims review cases for the Town of Newburgh. The fee is not to exceed $10,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     AUGUST 16, 2010     PAGE 2

7.
RESOLUTION OF SEQRA DESIGNATION AND DETERMINATION 
For Local Law Amendment 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Exception to Accessory Building and Structure Regulations for Yards on which the Right of Way of Interstate Routes 87 and 84 is Fronting Street
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh conducted a public hearing on this local law July 26, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. The Town was unable to pass this local law at that time due to the fact that the referrals were not yet received by the Town from Orange County or either of the Town of Newburgh Boards. At this time the Town does have the responses from Orange County, which has determined that this local law is for local determination, and from the Town of Newburgh Planning Board and Zoning Board which had no comment. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Exceptions to Accessory Building and Structure Regulations for Yards on Which the Right of Way of Interstate Route 87 or Interstate Route 84 is the Fronting Street. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8.
RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION

For Local Law Amendment 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Exception to Accessory Building and Structure Regulations for Yards on which the Right of Way of Interstate Routes 87 and 84 is Fronting Street

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 6 of 2010 - Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Exceptions to Accessory Building and Structure Regulations for Yards on Which the Right of Way of Interstate Route 87 or Interstate Route 84 is the Fronting Street. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
RESOLUTION TO INTRODUCE AND SCHEDULE Public Hearing for Local Law Amending Municipal Code Chapter 133 Provisions of Mooring Boats at Orange Lake


Supervisor Booth said this proposed local law was discussed at the August 4, 2010 Audit/Workshop Meeting. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, has prepared an amendment to Chapter 133 entitled “Parks and Recreation Areas.” At this time Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board to set a public hearing date for the mooring of boats at Orange Lake.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 133 Entitled “Parks and Recreation Areas” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Mooring of Boats at Orange Lake and Calling Public Hearing on September 20, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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10.
POLICE: Police Officer Military Activation

Supervisor Booth said that the Chief of Police John Mahoney is requesting that the Town Board consider providing Officer Katherine Otero, who has been notified that effective July 26, 2010 she has been ordered to perform military duty through September 30, 2010, the supplemental difference between her military pay and her regular pay as a Police Officer. Her service is covered under the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment Rights Act (USERRA) with regard to employer responsibilities. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated August 4, 2010, submitted by John J. Mahoney, Chief of Police, to supplement Office Katherine Otero the military difference between her military pay and her regular pay as a Police Officer starting July 26, 2010 through September 30, 2010.   The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
PARKS AND RECREATION:


A.
Software Purchase

Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, is requesting to purchase two software packages to add to the Recreation Departments Rec Trac system. The two packages include Facility Reservations and League Scheduling. The Facility Reservations software will aid the Recreation Department in managing the rental schedules for all three pavilions, basketball courts and fields. The addition of this software will not only eliminate the manual bookkeeping for these activities but also make the Recreation Department compatible with the Orange County Parks Department who already uses this system. The League Scheduling software will assist the Recreational Department in scheduling the soccer and softball games which are currently done manually. Supervisor Booth said the maintenance fees for these programs will be included in the 2011 budget. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to withdraw $4,400.00 from the Computer Reserve fund to purchase the following from Vermont Systems as follows:


Facility Reservation:
$2,450.00


League Scheduling:
  1,950.00


Total:


$4,400.00

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 5, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to purchase the following from Vermont Systems as follows:


Facility Reservation:
$2,450.00


League Scheduling:
  1,950.00


Total:


$4,400.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.
105th ANG Airlift September 11 Remembrance and Squadron Picnic

Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed at the August 4th Audit / Workshop meeting. It was decided at that time to table the motion and reschedule this item for this Town Board Meeting where there will be a full board. He said Lewis Benassutti, the 105th Logistics Readiness Squadron Commander is requesting to have a squadron BBQ/picnic in conjunction with a September 11th memorial event at Chadwick Park. The planning committee is asking to allow beer on the site of the picnic. They will not enlist a vendor to serve the beer they are asking to allow people to bring beer themselves. The 105th LRS will be fully responsible for all aspects of the event, to include a full clean up of the facilities. Supervisor Booth has checked with the Town’s insurance carry and was told there would be no additional liability for allowing beer to be brought into the park for this event.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated July 15, 2010, submitted by Lewis SA. Benassutti, Captain, NYANG 105th Logistics Readiness Squadron Commander, to hold their squadron memorial event on September 11, 2010 at 2:30 p.m. at Chadwick Lake Park and to have a squadron BBQ/picnic in conjunction with the memorial event. The Town will allow the 105th Squadron to bring beer to the event. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked the 105th Logistics Readiness Squadron to provide the Town of Newburgh with an insurance policy to cover this event. 

Councilman Bello asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, if the serving of beer on Town property falls under the Alcohol and Beverage bureau.

Mr. Taylor said it does not. 
Councilman Piaquadio said he has great respect for the 105th Logistics Readiness Squadron. He will be voting no tonight as he has for all other requests to serve or have beer on Town property. 

Mark Taylor said it is his opinion that the Town of Newburgh will not be able to obtain an insurance certificate from the International Guard because many government entities are self insured. 

Councilwoman Greene asked to inquire about the ability to have insurance coverage for this event.   


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

C.
Trolley Request

Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh has received a request dated August 6, 2010 from the Coldenham Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary to borrow a trolley from the Town of Newburgh for their September 11th Montgomery Day parade. The Supervisor said this is a past practice of the Town and Councilman Woolsey has agreed to drive a Town vehicle to pull the trolley for the Coldenham Fire Department. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 6, 2010, submitted by Kathleen J. Gasperetti, Captain of the Coldenham Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary, to use a Town trolley for their September 11, 2010 Montgomery Day Parade. Councilman Woolsey will use a Town vehicle to pull the trolley for the parade. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12.
JUSTICE COURT: Budget Transfer

Supervisor Booth said in March of this year the Town of Newburgh Justice Court was awarded the Justice Court Assistance Program (JCAP) grant in the amount of $7,087.44 for the purchase of Courthouse office furniture. A transfer will be needed to purchase the office furniture. The Town will be reimbursed for this purchase when they receive the grant money. This purchase will not cost the Town or taxpayers any money. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer request dated August 4, 2010, submitted by Jude Martini, Town Justice, in the amount of $7,087.44. The funds will come from the Town’s Contingency Fund and go into the Equipment/Other Capital account number 1110-0200. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
13.
ENGINEERING:

A.
DAT Membrane Procurement Contract (Siemens)

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town of Newburgh has previously awarded the DAT Membrane Procurement Contract to Siemens. 

Mr. Taylor said he recommends the Town Board authorize Supervisor Booth to execute the agreement subject to his final approval of the document. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Supervisor Booth to execute the agreement with Siemens that will be subject to Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, final review and approval of the document. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mr. Osborne asked the Town Board to take action to set the final capacity of the contract. At a minimum, the Town of Newburgh needed to purchase a filtration capacity of 4.8 mgd to accommodate Marlborough’s demand as stated in their letter of intent. Given the extremely favorable prices, it was recommended that the Town Board purchase the full 6.0gd it would need to meet build out requirements, a 20 year projection, rather than have a future Town Board purchase the extra treatment capacity at a higher price in ten or more years.   

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the purchase of 6.0 mgd of filtration treatment from Siemens Water Technologies Corporation, located in Shrewsbury, MA. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said with the poor economy it is her opinion that the Town will receive a lower rate and it will also put people to work. 

Councilman Bello asked what guarantee does the Town of Newburgh have that the Town of Marlborough will come on board with us. 

Mr. Osborne said the Town of Newburgh has a letter of intent from the Town of Marlbrough supervisor. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor if the Town of Newburgh will eventually have a contract with the Town of Marlborough. 

Mr. Taylor said there will be a contract between the Town of Newburgh and the Town of Marlborough. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.
Gardnertown Commons

i.
Cost Estimate for Storm Water Management Facilities

Mr. Osborne said there are two cost estimates for Phase I of Gardnertown Commons. The first is for the on-site storm water management facilities and the second is for the off-site utility connections to the Town of Newburgh’s water and sewer mains in public roads. In addition a soil and erosion control escrow fee in the amount of $4,000.00 will have to be submitted. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate dated June 14, 2010 for Phase I of Gardnertown Commons on-site storm water management facilities at a cost of $190,250.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

ii.
Cost Estimate for off-site utilities to the Towns Water & Sewer Mains

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the off-site utility connections for Phase I for Gardnertown Commons connection to the Town’s water and sewer mains at a cost of $81,311.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Councilwoman Greene asked when these amounts have to be paid.
Mr. Osborne said they will be required to be submitted to the Town prior to the site-plan being stamped by the Planning Board chairman. 
14.
ORANGE COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS AND VILLAGES: Resolution to Intervene in the Matter of Nassau County vs. MTA Tax


Supervisor Booth said there has been a recent MTA Tax imposed on surrounding counties, with Orange County being included. On July 29, 2010 the Nassau County Executive announced that he has filed a law suit against the Metropolitan Transportation Authority on behalf of Nassau County taxpayers. They are challenging the legality of the MTA employer payroll tax on the bases that it is unconstitutional and illegal. At this time the Towns of Chester, Deerpark, Woodbury and Monroe have all passed resolutions to oppose this tax. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution Authorizing the Town of Newburgh to Intervene In Lawsuit Challenging MTA “Regional Mobility” Payroll Tax With Other Orange County Municipalities and Nassau County with a maximum expenditure of $545.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said there is a $45.00 filing fee plus attorney fees for this resolution. 


Councilman Piaquadio suggested for the Town to ask the County if they are going to file a resolution regarding this matter before the Town of Newburgh files this resolution.


Supervisor Booth said as of last week County Executive Ed Diana said the County is not going to file a MTA resolution.  


Councilwoman Greene said the Town of Newburgh has to let them know that we are not in favor of the MTA Tax and she is in support of this resolution.
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Councilman Woolsey said every merchant in Orange County is affected by the MTA tax. He said he is proud to live in the Town of Newburgh and he wants to fight for out residents.  

Supervisor Booth said local governments are also affected by the MTA tax and this tax will be passed onto the Town’s taxpayers. 


Councilman Piaquadio said it is his opinion that the MTA tax is a County issue and asked if the Town should petition the County. He is also concerned that opposing the MTA tax will cost the Town an undetermined amount of money for legal fees. 


Mark Taylor said when the Supervisor of Chester approached Supervisor Booth about this matter he proposed two options. The first was a shared use of the attorneys for all municipalities opposing the MTA tax and the other option was for each town, village or city to file on their own. Mr. Taylor suggested that the Town Board set a maximum expenditure in this resolution and then advise the other municipalities of the change. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes, Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said the Orange County Fireman’s parade will be on September 25, 2010.
Councilwoman Greene congratulated the Recreations Department and Camp Chadwick staff. She said all seven weeks of camp were full this year with a waiting list. She said she heard through the parents that the children had a wonderful time.

Supervisor Booth agreed.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said Courtney Bonfante, who is a reporter from the Sentinel, will be leaving and she will not be reporting on Town Board meetings any longer. She has done a superb job and she will be missed. He also said that the 2011 hunting and fishing licenses went on sale today. The cost remains the same as it was in 2010.    
16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Jeff Loupe, Highland Terrace, introduced his 11 year son Conor to the Town Board. Mr. Loupe has great concern with the blind spot and the speed motorists are traveling on Highland Terrace especially when Conner is walking to and from the school bus stop. He asked if the Town would be able to fix the blind stop located in Highland Terrace of have a Town Police Officer assist in the morning when the children are waiting for the school bus. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Loupe if he has talked to the school district about this situation. 

Mr. Loupe said he has and the Marlboro School District told him there is nothing they can do. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Loupe if there was a relative or neighbor who would be able to take and pickup his son at the bus stop.

Mr. Loupe said there was not.
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Lou Mazzella, Highland Terrace, is also concerned with his children’s safety. 
He said Highland Terrace is a dead end street and neighbors are parking on the side of the road and traveling a great amount of speed. He is willing to install a speed bump before his driveway at his own expense. He also has a concern with the blind stop that is on Highland Terrace. Mr. Mazzella said there is a great deal of construction between McCall Place and Highland Terrace. He asked if Townhouses are planned for that area. 
Supervisor Booth said that area is zoned for three single family homes. He said that he and Councilman Woolsey are looking into traffic calming devices to be installed in the Town of Newburgh. He said he will work with Mr. Mazzella on identifying the residents who are traveling at excess speed on Highland Terrace. Supervisor Booth said he will also ask the Highway Superintendent to review the blind spot on Highland Terrace. 

Jay Coppola, Orange Lake Civic Association, asked the procedure the Town will take with the mooring of boats on Orange Lake. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town Board has scheduled a public hearing for this local law on September 20, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. After the public hearing is conducted the Town Board will consider any comments that are received from the hearing. If the Board determines to move forward with this local law an environmental determination will be made as to whether this local law will have a significant affect on the environment. The next step is the adoption of the law and then the filing of the Local Law. At that time the local law is effective and can be enforced. 

Mr. Coppola thanked the Town Board for their help with establishing this local law. He asked if the Old South Plank Road project has been scheduled with the Highway Department.

Supervisor Booth said he has been in contact with the Highway Supervisor and the project will be completed this year. 

Mr. Coppola asked if any MS4 testing is required the Old South Plank Road  project.

Mr. Osborne replied that no testing is required. 

Mr. Coppola said that the Orange Lake Civic Association has been informed that their lake is impaired. This valuation was done on old data. The homeowners association has asked to have the lake reassessed. It is there hope that the reassessment will show that the lake is no longer impaired which will reassure the value of the homes. Mr. Coppola asked if the association has to make a request to the Town to have west side drainage repaired or is it already on the Town’s list of repairs. The culvert collects water in the winter which freezes. The mailperson said if the road is not repaired then they will be unable to deliver the mail.

Mr. Osborne said there have been improvements made in that area and this problem ties into what has already been done. 
Jane Sager, Floral Drive, congratulated the Town Board on voting against the MTA tax. She is here tonight in regard to Frank Siegfried’s house. There is an easement that runs through the center of his property and the Town has an easement running on either side of his property. Ms. Sager said the easements the Town owns are not being maintained and it is causing damage to his property. She asked the Town Board to please have someone come and clean out those drains.
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Anne Fisher, Balmville, said she enjoyed tonight’s meeting. She agrees with Councilman Piaquadio regarding the cell phone use while driving. Ms. Fisher suggested imposing greater fines. 

Councilman Piaquadio said a device could be installed on a cell phone that would prohibit texting on a cell phone when a vehicle is moving faster than 10 mph. 
Supervisor Booth said the state sets the amount a Town can charge for a fine.

Mrs. Fisher said she can not give enough thanks to the fire fighters and all of their help during her husband’s illness. She especially wanted to thank Tom Dubetsky because he was the one who saved Bud’s life. She has great respect for him and the Town of Newburgh. 
Supervisor Booth asked there were any other comments from the public or the Town Board. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming. 
17.
(Add On) EXECUTIVE SESSION: CSEA CONTRACT NEGOCIATIONS


MOTION was made at 8:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the CSEA contract negotiations. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made at 9:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Green to come out of Executive session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said there was no action taken.


18.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:12 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:12 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
